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Question:  

 

After 27 February 2017, some clients were incorrectly sent paperwork that included a unique 

referral code for a HCP, when they hadn't yet been allocated a package. Can you confirm how 

many clients this impacted and where this occurred? What communication occurred with 

clients following this error? Can you detail what other paperwork and other errors have 

occurred since the 27 February 2017 changes and how they were responded to? 

 

 

Answer: 

 

The Department of Health acknowledges that a small number of letters were generated by 

Aged Care Assessment Teams (ACAT) in error with incorrect home care referral codes. The 

exact number of incorrect letters generated is unknown; however the Department can confirm 

that the issue was not widespread. As a result, ACATs were asked to make contact with 

affected consumers to notify them of the error. This matter was identified during the 

transition period to the new home care arrangements and has now been resolved. ACATs are 

now no longer able to generate a letter that includes incorrect referral codes.  

 

Other errors in relation to system-generated letters sent since 27 February 2017 are not 

extensive and have been dealt with on a case-by-case basis with the affected individual 

consumers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


